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A motion was made by Immediate Past Chair Herrera to approve annual broadcast and digital 
services with Charter Communications Holdings, LLC., DBA Spectrum Reach, Mobile Video Tapes, Inc., 
and NBC Universal, LLC through sole source purchasing method for FY2022-2023. Secretary Aldrete 
seconded the motion, which carried unanimously. 

 

c. Consideration and possible action on approval of Budget Amendment 23-002 to recognize tuition 
and fee revenue in the amount of $425,000 

 
Dr. Gisela Figueroa, Vice President of Finance and Administration, was called on to present the agenda 
item. She said the purpose of the item is to recognize tuition and fees revenue that surpassed budget 
projections.   

 
A motion was made by Immediate Past Chair Herrera to approve Budget Amendment 23-002 for 
Fiscal Year 2023 as presented. Secretary Aldrete seconded the motion, which carried unanimously. 

 
d. Monthly Financial Statement Report for the month ended September 30, 2022 

 
Dr. Gisela Figueroa, Vice President of Finance and Administration, and Mr. Carlos Pecero, Controller, 
were called upon to present the agenda item. Mr. Pecero presented the monthly financial statement 
report for the month ended September 30, 2022. 
 
The item was for information only. No action was taken. 

 

e. Fund Balance Operation Report 
 

Dr. Gisela Figueroa, Vice President of Finance and Administration was called upon to present the 
agenda item. She reported the number of days the college could operate should all current revenue 
sources become unavailable.  

 
The item was for information only. No action was taken. 

 

f. Institutional CARES expenditures report 
 

Dr. Gisela Figueroa, Vice President of Finance and Administration, was called on to present the item. 
She reported on new institutional CARES grant fund expenditures for the month.  
 
 The item was for information only. No action was taken. 

 

g. Grants Report for October 2022 
 

Dr. Gisela Figueroa, Vice President of Finance and Administration, and Dr. Angelica Fuentes, Associate 
Vice President of Instruction for Academic Success, were called on to present the item. Dr. Fuentes 
reported on the new grants received during the month of October 2022.  

 
The item was for information only. No action was taken. 

 












